
SBA EXTENDS SAFE HARBOR FOR REPAYING
PPP LOANS TO MAY 14, PROMISES MORE
GUIDANCE ON CERTIFICATION ISSUE

The Small Business Administration has given borrowers another week to decide whether to
repay loans under the Paycheck Protection Program without the risk of penalties.

On Tuesday night, the SBA extended the safe harbor for repaying PPP loans from May 7 to
May 14. In addition, the SBA indicated that it would provide before May 14 more guidance for
the certification question that has caused much consternation for some PPP borrowers.

Applicants for PPP loans certified that, given current economic uncertainty, the loan was
necessary to support the ongoing operations of the applicant. The CARES Act waived for PPP
loans the requirement that borrowers be unable to obtain credit elsewhere; however,
subsequent guidance from the SBA in its series of Frequently Asked Questions left some
borrowers confused about the certification. In FAQ #31 and #37, the SBA indicated that the
PPP certification must be made in good faith after taking into account the applicant’s
business activity and access to other sources of capital, causing complaints from some
borrowers that the SBA may be retroactively changing the rules for PPP loans.

The SBA’s FAQ #43, which was issued Tuesday night, is below:

43. Question: FAQ #31 reminded borrowers to review carefully the required certification on
the Borrower Application Form that “[c]urrent economic uncertainty makes this loan request
necessary to support the ongoing operations of the Applicant.” SBA guidance and regulations
provide that any borrower who applied for a PPP loan prior to April 24, 2020 and repays the
loan in full by May 7, 2020 will be deemed by SBA to have made the required certification in
good faith. Is it possible for a borrower to obtain an extension of the May 7, 2020 repayment
date?

Answer: SBA is extending the repayment date for this safe harbor to May 14, 2020.
Borrowers do not need to apply for this extension. This extension will be promptly
implemented through a revision to the SBA’s interim final rule providing the safe harbor. SBA
intends to provide additional guidance on how it will review the certification prior to May 14,
2020.

https://www.wilaw.com/sba-extends-safe-harbor-for-repaying-ppp-loans-to-may-14-promises-more-guidance-on-certification-issue/
https://www.wilaw.com/sba-extends-safe-harbor-for-repaying-ppp-loans-to-may-14-promises-more-guidance-on-certification-issue/
https://www.wilaw.com/sba-extends-safe-harbor-for-repaying-ppp-loans-to-may-14-promises-more-guidance-on-certification-issue/


O’Neil, Cannon, Hollman, DeJong & Laing remains open and ready to help you. For questions
or further information relating to the Paycheck Protection Program, please speak to your
regular OCHDL contact, or the authors of this article, attorneys Pete Faust and Jason Scoby.

https://www.wilaw.com/attorneys/peter-j-faust/
https://www.wilaw.com/attorneys/jason-r-scoby/

